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Our final newsletter of the school year

provides an opportunity to thank our

community for your ongoing support of

our school. The dedication of our

hardworking school board, the Franklin

Attendance Service, Resource Teachers of

Learning and Behaviour in Cluster 13,

local businesses, and community

members has been instrumental in

helping our students achieve their goals

this year.

Thank you for providing resources to

support our teaching and learning

programmes, transportation to various

events, managing and coaching our sports

teams, attending school events and

assemblies, and cheering on our students

from the sidelines. Your time, efforts, and

support have been greatly appreciated.

This year, Stacey Davis, our long-serving

board member, member of the Finance

Committee, and more recently the

Presiding Member, will be stepping down

from her role on the school board. We

thank her for her 10 years of service and

are grateful for her leadership and

commitment to our school.

Meri Kirihimete everyone!
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Fun Days
Thank you to Whaea Jody, our lead sports
teacher, and our staff for organising and
running our LC fun days. These events
were a fantastic way to thank our students
for their hard work this year.

Attendance Assembly
Whaea Leah, Whaea Jody, and Whaea
Lorraine hosted the Term 3 and 4
Attendance Assembly this week.
Congratulations to our students who have
worked hard to improve their attendance
rates this semester, as well as those who
attended 90-100% of the term.

Yearbook
This week, students will receive a school
yearbook, provided by the School Board,
as a keepsake to remember and cherish
their experiences from the year.

Prizegiving ceremonies 
This week, we held our prizegiving
ceremony to celebrate the achievements of
our Year 7 and Year 8 students. This event
marks a significant moment, not only in
the academic year but also as the final
time all of our students will come together
as one school. During the ceremony, we
recognised and honoured students for
their academic efforts, sporting
achievements, artistic talents, leadership
skills, commitment to learning, and
dedication to our school.
It was a wonderful opportunity to reflect
on the past year and celebrate the
successes of our students.
Images from the prizegiving ceremony
have been uploaded to the school’s
Facebook page. 
The programme, including a list of
recipients, can be found on the following
pages.

Staff farewells
At the end of the year, the school will
farewell two valued staff members. James
Powdrell, our Special Education Needs
Coordinator, will become Assistant
Principal at Glenbrook School. Amanda
Brocas, a Year 7 teacher, will take on the
role of Resource Teacher of Learning and
Behaviour with Cluster 13, supporting
Franklin and Papakura schools. We thank
them for their contributions and wish them
all the best in their new roles.

Excellence Certificates 
Congratulations to the following students

who received Excellence Certificates this

week: Cooper Albert, Elaynah Allan, Dilraj

Bains, Ivy Burton, Amelia Gerrard, Sienna

Hender, Emma Logie, Emma-Jane

McGrath, Rumeysa Mete, Drew Millar,

Frankie Neal, Marcus Pearce, Pippa Roome,

Lily Skinner, Elliott Stewart, Yvonne Young
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Year 8 Leavers’ Social
We held our annual Year 8 Leavers’ Celebration

on Thursday evening at the Pukekohe Indian

Hall. This is always a highly anticipated event for

our Year 8 students.

It was lovely to see the students showcase the

dance skills they learned during their Stepz

lessons this term.

The theme for this year’s dance was Below the

Surface, with our students making a grand

entrance via the red carpet and photographers

waiting to capture the moment.

The main foyer had two photo booths ready for

our students and staff to take photos throughout

the evening. 

A big thank you to our learning community

student leaders, LC leaders, Whaea Janine,

Whaea Leah and our Year 8 Dean, Whaea Jody for

coordinating this special occasion. 

A special thank you to our parents and staff who

supported this event. 

We hope everyone had a great time, photographs

from the evening will be available to download

https://photos.app.goo.gl/MwH7L9xqMJt8qym38

https://photos.app.goo.gl/MwH7L9xqMJt8qym38
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